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RE:

Enrolment Report: Fall 2008 

Attached please find the Enrolment Report for Fall 2008. Changes in this report are highlighted below:
· Coop undergraduate Full-time/Part-time rule change. Section I of the report was a snapshot of fall enrolment as of November 1. The same data source was used to report enrolment to the provincial government. In fall 2008, the program for the official report was rewritten. The new program changed the rule on full-time and part-time status for students who are on coop work term. For example, a coop student taking 5 half courses (2.5 credits) for fall and on work term for winter, was reported as part-time prior to 2008-09 because coop work term was assigned 0 credits. Starting in 2008-09, for the purpose of correctly identifying students’ full-time or part-time status, coop work term is assigned a weight of 2.5 credits. Therefore, the above student is now reported as full-time. In order to make the fall 2007 and fall 2008 data comparable, the 2007 data were adjusted in section I of the 2008 report.
· Coop work term graduate students. Prior to 2008-09, if a graduate student was on coop/internship work term and did not register for any regular course, the student was not included in the official report. The rewrite of the program in 2008 changed this and coop work term graduate students are now reported. There were 25 such students in fall 2007 and they were added to the fall 2007 graduate count in this report so the fall 2007 and 2008 data are comparable.
· New Certificate Program. In 2007-08, a new certificate program – The Professional Masters Preparation Program (PMPC) was created. The PMPC program was designed for international students who have completed undergraduate degrees and who wish to pursue graduate studies in North America in either Business or Education. In 2007-08, only one major code (PMPC) was created for PMPC students and these students were reported under Faculty of Education (Graduate and Undergraduate Studies) in the 2007 report. It was later found that 4 of the 11 PMPC students were actually Faculty of Business students. Starting in 2008-09, two separate major codes were created for PMPC students. Therefore, PMPC students are now correctly reported under the appropriate Faculties.
· New Category within Faculty of Business. In section I of the 2008 report, a third category was added under Faculty of Business. PMPC students, BA combined majors between business and other disciplines, and Master of Sciences in Management students were reported under this new category.   
· Joint Program – Biomedical Sciences. In section I of the 2008 report, enrolment in the Biomedical Sciences program was split between Department of Community Health Sciences and Department of Biological Sciences.  
Please direct any questions to Juan Xu or Katerina Gonzalez at ext 4776 / 5566 or jxu@brocku.ca / kgonzalez@brocku.ca .
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